
Marshfield Historical Commission Minutes 

Meeting of July 12, 2022 

 

Meeting called to order at 7PM in the Historical Commission office at 2033 Ocean Street. 

Attending were Cindy Castro, Carolyn Shanley, Jack Arouca, Barbara Carney, Kathy Sullivan, 

Michele Campion and Norma Haskins.  One guest also attended Robin Mitchell. 

Minutes- The minutes of our meeting on 6/7 were reviewed.  Kathy suggested we should make 

an amendment to add to it the final wording for the granite markers which we voted on at that 

meeting.  It was agreed to and Norma will make the amendment and forward to each member 

to be voted on at the next meeting.   

Treasurers report- Cindy reports she purchased the new vacuum and the blinds for the law 

office as well as some cleaning supplies for the new office. The remaining amount was returned 

to the Town. The new fiscal year has now begun. 

Town Training Green- Two new applications were received.  One from Mr. Maresco for the use 

of the green by the Recreation Dept. for a free Family Concert on July 17th. The other was from 

the Molly Fund for the use of the green on July 15th and August 12th for Free Family Movie 

nights.  Both were approved.   

Demolition Delay Hearing- Cindy reviewed plans for this hearing coming up at the next meeting. 

She will be required to recuse herself as she is an abutter. Michele will chair the hearing.   We 

discussed the plans and what the owner will have to provide for us. Cindy is hoping for a walk 

through before the hearing for any of us that would like to see.  Notices have been sent to all 

abutters within 300 feet and responses are coming in.   

 

Historic Districts=  Carolyn is working  on gathering documents to begin our efforts to have 

parts of Brant Rock and other areas made into historic districts.  She explained how she is doing 

her research. She also explained that the Board of Selectmen would have to appoint a 

committee to pursue this. Others on the committee would include professionals in the fields of 

architecture, planning, legal, etc. as well as a member of the historical field.  The committee 

would decide what restrictions would be required and vote would have to come from Town 

Meeting to create a district.  Carolyn is to work on a draft of a letter to Mr. Maresco regarding 

our concerns and hopes.   

 

In other business Jack reports that his events with the Concord Coach went well with a great 

turnout. He is concerned about the condition in the shed and reports the coach should be 



professionally cleaned soon.  We explained that the previous person who was doing that for us 

has retired and we need to find another suitable person.  It was suggested he contact the 

Concord Coach Assoc. in New Hampshire to get recommendations. He has agreed to do that.   

Next Meeting is August 2, 

Meeting adjourned at 7:51PM.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Norma Haskins, Secretary 

 

 


